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Announcements 
 
  

Look for information on new programming…...Entrepreneurship Club and Step Into. 

Save the dates for...Public Presentations and Tractor Safety. 

Lots of great info about club happenings, scholarship opportunities, etc. 
 
 
Sarah On Maternity Leave 
4-H Educator Sarah Wilhelm will be on maternity leave from the end of November until the end of January, 

returning to work part-time in February and March, and then returning to full time work in April. During the 

time that she is out, Amy and Michele will be your main points of contact for all things 4-H.  



 

 
 
 

Looking Forward... 
 
   
 January 2024 
 January 4  Public Presentation Advanced Training 
 January 9  Public Presentation Beginner Training  
 January 10  Horse Educational Meeting—Equine Conformation 
 January 14  Public Presentation Registration Deadline  
 January 15  Entrepreneurship Club-What is an entrepreneur? 
 January 24  Horse Educational Meeting 
 
 February 2024 
 February 6, 9, 10 Public Presentations 
 February 7  Horse Educational Meeting 
 February 13  Public Presentation Snow Date  
 February 19  Entrepreneurship Club-How do we come up with a good business idea? 
 February 21  Horse Educational Meeting—All About Bits 
 
 March 2024 

  March 7  Teen council Meeting 

 March 27  Entrepreneurship Club-What is a business plan & how do I write one? 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 



 

Register for our Entrepreneurship Club with Michele at: mla226@cornell.edu  



 

 

 

 

Teen Council 

 

 

Teen Council Advanced Public Presentation Training  
January 4th at 6:30pm 

 

Have you been doing public presentations for a few years and ready to level up 
your skills? Join Amy on Thursday, January 4th at 6:30pm at the CCE Office to get a 
more in-depth training on public presentations. This is open to any 4-H teen ages 
12+. We will cover more advanced topics like impromptus and interviews. Please 
register by January 2nd for this training. 



 

 
 

  

Join Ontario County Master Gardeners  

Christen Groeling, Judi Ferman, and Pam Tichenor in making suet wreaths, 
cakes, and ornaments to take home. These outdoor decorations will provide 
much-needed food for your feathered friends during the winter months. Mak-
ing suet is inexpensive, easy and fun. Birds are not only beautiful to watch but 
help to keep our gardens and outdoor spaces healthy. Examples of and recipes 
for other types of homemade bird food will also be shared. Participants will 
take home their suet creations and recipes. All materials provided. Cost: $5.00/
person. To register, call 585-394-3977 x 427 or email nea8@cornell.edu with 
name, address, and phone number. 

The January outing of the Ontario County Young Birds Club will be on Saturday, January 
27, 2024. We will journey to Hobart College’s Henry Hanley Biological Field Preserve on 
3167 Leader Road, in Seneca Falls. The Preserve is a bit south of Canoga, NY. We will 
meet at the parking lot of Cayuga Lake State Park on lower lake road in Seneca Falls, NY 
at 10 am. 

In some winters birds that regularly winter in Canada’s boreal forests may visit upstate New York. Such 
movements of large numbers of birds south of their normal wintering grounds is called an irruption. Un-
like normal bird migration which occurs in a seasonal, repeated, predictable way, irruptions are unpre-
dictable. Ornithologists think these movements are, at least in part, a response to food shortages, such as 
a poor cone crop on coniferous trees in the wintering grounds of seed-eating birds or rodents. Seed crop 
failure in these northern regions spells disaster for seed-eating birds and the rodent populations that de-
pend on them. These birds are forced to look elsewhere for food as are the birds of prey that prey on seed
-eating rodents. A good seed-producing year followed by a very prolific spring with lots of young birds, 
can also contribute to the occurrence of an irruption. Unusual birds commonly seen during an irruption 
year may include the following species:  white-winged crossbill, red crossbill,  pine grosbeak, evening 
grosbeak, common redpoll, pine siskin and bohemian waxwing. 

“Naturally Curious: A Photographic Field Guide and Month-by-Month Journey through the Fields, 
Woods, and Marshes of New England”, by Mary Holland. 

 

Pete Saracino/NY State Master Naturalist Volunteer 

mailto:nea8@cornell.edu


 

Beginner Public Presentation Training 

New to 4-H public presentations? Join Amy on January 9th at 6pm at the CCE office for a 
fun workshop teaching you how to create a public presentation. This workshop is ideal for 
youth in their first or second year of public presentations. Please register by January 1st 
for this training. 
 

Advanced Public Presentation Training 

Done presentations before but looking to advance in your skills? Join Amy on January 4th 
at 6:30pm for a training on Impromptu presentations. This type of presentation is a great 
way to improve your skills of thinking on your feet and challenging your comfort zone. 
This session will also double as our January Teen Council meeting.  

It's never too early to be thinking about public presentations! Public presenta-
tions are one of our most popular 4-H events. Alumni of the 4-H program always 
credit public presentations as one of the most influential 4-H events that they 
took part in during their time in the program. Public speaking is an important life 
skill, and we encourage EVERY 4-H'er to take part! 

To accommodate as many as possible, we hold a few different time options: Feb-
ruary 6th from 6-8pm, February 9th from 6-8pm, and February 10th from 9am-
1:30pm. Please note, that our snow date for this event is February 13th from 6-
8pm. If any of the sessions are canceled due to inclement weather, they will be 
made up on February 13th. Registration is due January 14th. Please find the reg-
istration form and other helpful informational documents at the following link: 
Cornell Cooperative Extension | 4-H Public Presentations (cceontario.org) 

Public presentations 

https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcceontario.org%2F4-h-youth%2F4-h-projects%2F4-h-public-presentations&data=05%7C01%7Cmla226%40cornell.edu%7C568f5f8454454301e05608dbdba969ca%7C5d7e43661b9b45cf8e79b14b27df46e1%7C0%7C0%7C63834529


 

Curriculum Spotlight 

 

Curriculum that is highlighted can be found at the office.   

Any club is welcome to borrow it to use for their club meetings. 

If you have Cloverbuds and want some extra help with activities, 

check out our Curriculum Spotlight.  Each lesson is helps you with 

everything you need in order to make it a great activity. 

Sample Lesson: The Problem with Pollution Sample Lesson: One-Act Play 

Register for our Step Into Painting workshop here: https://forms.gle/

https://forms.gle/HbgqzWZ5tWxg8K6AA


 

Save the Date 

Tractor Safety Course 

See flyer below for details 



 

Check out this great opportunity to earn a 

$1,500 Scholarship for Future Ag Leaders 



 



 

The Bulletin Board 

Front Row- Olivia Maslyn, Evelyn Kermanc, Annika Parshall, Wyatt Wadams    
Back Row- Brian Aukema, Amy Pyra 

WHEP Outing Dec 30, 2023 

We viewed some waterfowl along 
the lake at Seneca Lake then head-
ed to Johnson Rd in the town of 
Phelps and got some great looks at 
short-eared owls and northern 
harriers. We had at least 16 people 
(some missing in the photo).  



 

The Bulletin Board 

Beau’s Bandits volunteered to help out with the 
live Nativity @ the methodist Church  

 

They had just over 500 people drive through 
that night!  (12/16) 

Hens & Hares: In November the club members elected officers 

for the New Year. The resident is Andrea Silkiewicz, the Vice pres-

ident for rabbits is Mason Michaelsen, the Vice president for 

poultry is Isaac Wheeler, the Secretary is Macken-

zie Michaelsen, and the Treasurer is Cody Chan-

dler. At our December meeting we talked about 

rabbit body types, breeds, varieties, and a little about rabbit body 

parts. Members of our club participated in community service, bell 

ringing at Runnings for the Salvation Army. 

Western Livestock Wranglers: For our November meeting the West-

ern Livestock Wranglers talked about animal identifi-

cation and why it’s important to have proper identifi-

cation on your animals. For our December meeting 

we built ginger bread houses and made holiday cards 

to donate to the Ontario County Nursing home.  The 

residents loved the gingerbread houses and cards! 



 

Ontario County 4-H Youth Development Staff 

 

Tim Davis, Executive Director, tsd2@cornell.edu, ext. 431 

Sarah Wilhelm, 4-H Resource Educator, sab423@cornell.edu, ext. 428  

Amy Pyra, 4-H Educator, anr32@cornell.edu, ext. 429 

Michele Albrecht, 4-H Admin Assistant, mls226@cornell.edu, ext. 408 

Jim Hooper, 4-H Camp Bristol Hills Director, jah249@cornell.edu, ext. 407 

Nancy Anderson, Sr. Admin. Asst., nea8@cornell.edu, ext. 427 

Emma Wilson, Ag Awareness/Ag Literacy Educator, ejw226@cornell.edu, ext. 437 

Jacob Maslyn, Ag Economic Development Educator,  jlm563@cornell.edu, ext. 402 

480 North Main Street, Canandaigua, New York 14424   (585) 394-3977 

www.cceontario.org,  www.4-HCampBristolHills.org 

 


